
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

From The Principal 
 
It is good to be back. Thank you to Mrs Rose, Miss Hounsell and Mrs Williams 
for teaching the children whilst I was on leave. They have done a magnificent job 
of maintaining consistency in the teaching and learning of curriculum content to 
the students. The children have given me positive reports on their learning at 
school whilst I was on leave. 
Learning observations, work samples and data are being collected to assess 
student’s learning for reporting purposes. These are valuable forms of 
assessment for our teaching staff to determine what students can do and what 
future learning needs to be addressed. More information will be given out in the 
near future on when the reports will be sent home.  
 
 
 

 
 

     
 

  
We are learning to think about the images we ‘see’ as we read. We 
can think about and find words in a text that help us to see or make 
a movie in our heads about the character/event. Please encourage 
your child to use this comprehension strategy when they are 
practising their reading at home. 

 
Regards 
Bouts Sayasenh 
Acting Principal  
 
 
 
Creative Catchment Kids 
This Friday 20th November, Chloe, Kate, Jack and Harry will travel to 
Wirraminna for the launch of their book - The Busy Weevils which they wrote for 
the Creative Catchment Kids program. Students researched the information, 
conducted interviews, wrote their story, proofread and edited. Thank you Jacko 
for assisting the students with their book.  
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Good readers visualise and 
create images in their 
heads. 



P&C 
At the P&C Meeting yesterday it was decided to hold a Fun Day event to be held 
on Tuesday 15th December. This will also include a Christmas Luncheon. The 
students are working with Kirsty to organise a variety of fun activities to raise 
money for charity. 
We kindly ask that families save their empty tissue boxes for one of the activities. 
Please send empty boxes to school as soon as they become available. Thank 
you. 
Presentation Night (Tuesday 8th December) 
The P&C would appreciate any donation of non-perishable items (no alcohol 
please) that can be added to a hamper to be raffled and drawn on Presentation 
Night. These can be left at the office for the P&C to collect. 
 
Awards 
Book Learning Award: Tammy for great research on Australian 
multiculturalism. 
Sports Award: Tammy for cleaning up the sport shed. 
Leaders Award: Alex for good listening in class. 
Student of the Week: Alex for developing good questions about transport. 
What is one thing that you have learnt this week?  Counting by tens 
What do you like to do when you get home from school? Play with my racing car. 
What is your favourite subject at school? Sport. 
What makes you smile? My family. 
 
 

 
 



 
   
 

 
 

  REMEMBRANCE DAY 
     
 

Dates for your Diary 
Friday 20th November CCK Book Launch  - Wirraminna 
Tuesday 8th December Presentation Night – 7.00pm 
Tuesday 15th December Fun Day and luncheon 
Wednesday 16th December Last Day Term 4 



 

                 HOWMAN’S GAP 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


